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New South Wales 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes 

12 September 2023 

Katherine Garaty 
Director, Crime Disruption and Special Inquiries Law 
Office of the General Counsel, NSW Police Force 
Locked Bag 5102 
PARRAMATTA NSW 2124 

By email: 

Dear Ms Garaty, 

Special Commission of Inquiry into LGBTIQ hate crimes: Summons NSWPF160 

I refer to the above Inquiry and summons NSWPF160 of 3 August 2023. 

As you are aware, summons NSWPF160 called for any document created between 27 June 2012 and 11 
February 2013, in relation to the death of Scott Johnson, including but not limited to Unsolved Homicide 
Team case screening review forms, which contains or refers to a solvability rating of zero for Mr Johnson's 
death. 

On 9 and 22 August 2023 you produced 16 documents in response to summons NSWPF160. 

One of the documents produced on 22 August 2023 is an email from Detective Chief Inspector John Lehmann 
to Steve Johnson dated 6 September 2012, in which Detective Chief Inspector Lehmann states that "Detective 
Taylor" is continuing "her review" into Mr Johnson's case (NPL.0209.0002.5829). 

Further, in his oral evidence on 20 February 2023, Mr Willing said that the "solvability rating of zero" came 
from a "case screening record" completed by Detective Senior Constable Alicia Taylor: see T1651.32-40, 
1653.6-17. 

No such "case screening record", or any other document regarding Detective Senior Constable Taylor's 2012 
review, has been produced to the Inquiry to date. 

Please produce any such documents by no later than 5:00pm tomorrow, 13 September 2023. 

Please do not hesitate to contact Caitlin Healey-Nash on 0466 480 286 if you have any queries in relation to 

this matter. 

Yours faithfully 

Enzo Camporeale 
Director, Legal 
Solicitor Assisting the Inquiry 
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